
F I R S T  U N I T E D  M E T H O D I S T  C H U R C H  O F  R I C E  L A K E   
C A N T O N  U N I T E D  M E T H O D I S T  C H U R C H  

C I R C U I T  W R I T E R  
Pastor Susan Oeffler                                                                                       August 2018 

Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors 
 

August 

Lectionary  
 

August 5, 2018 

Holy Communion 

2 Samuel 11:26-12:13a 

Psalm 51:1-12  

Ephesians 4:1-16 

John 6:24-35 

 

August 12, 2018 

2 Samuel 18:5-9, 15,   

31-33 

Psalm 130 

Ephesians 4:25-5:2 

John 6:35, 41-51 

 

August 19, 2018 

1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14 

Psalm 111 

Ephesians 5:15-20 

John 6:51-58 

 

August 26, 2018 

1 Kings 8:(1, 6, 10-11) 

22-30, 41-43 

Psalm 84 

Ephesians 6:10-20 

John 6:56-69 

 

 

Give Me That Old Time Religion  
 

Once again those who attend Canton and First United Methodist Churches have 

the opportunity to turn back the clock as we worship in the old Ebenezer Luther-

an Church at the Pioneer Museum, Hwy W, in Cameron. Join us Sunday, July 

29th! The gates will open at 9:45 AM and our old-time service begins at 

10:30 AM. There is no charge for admission. Period dress is always welcome 

and adds to the fun.  

 

Coffee will be served before the service in air-

conditioned comfort just a stone's throw from the 

church. A potluck meal will follow the worship ser-

vice. Beverage, plates, and eating utensils will be 

provided. Join the fun, and enjoy good food, good 

friends, and great fellowship.  

 

After lunch, we've all been welcomed by the staff 

to stay and explore our wonderful historical muse-

um. Hope to see you there!  

 

Circuit NW08 August Cookout  
 

2ÉÃÅ ,ÁËÅ Ǫ #ÁÎÔÏÎ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈÅÓ 
,ÁÄÙÓÍÉÔÈ &ÁÉÔÈ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

.ÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ $ÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ #Ï-ÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 
 

Sunday, Aug. 19th at 2:45/3:00 pm 

@ Pastor Markôs Farm 
 

Grilled ı chickens will be served, bring a dish to pass. Plates, cups, silverware 

and drink will be provided. Bring a chair to sit on. We will eat following the 

music. EVERYONE IS WELCOME 
 

(Donation box will be out for help with renting the tent and music.) 
 

0ÁÓÔÏÒ -ÁÒË "ÁÒÔÌÅÔÔȭÓ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÉÓ ρπςψφ7 7ÈÉÔÌÏÃË ,ÁÎÅȟ %ØÅÌÁÎÄ 7) υτψσυȟ  

ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÃÁÌÌ ÍÅ ÁÔ χρυ-τρυ-σχςτȢ    



United Methodist Women  

The UMW Executive Meeting on August 8th at 1:00 pm. 

Here are a few 'actions' we can take to promote 

clean water. This comes from the Wisconsin Con-

ference Mission Action Day 2018.  

 

Clean Water Actions:  

Conserve Water:  

Install low flow toilets or fill a plastic jug 

with water and place it in your toilet tank  

Take shorter showers or install water saver 

shower heads or share a shower  

Place a bucket on the shower floor to cap-

ture ñwarm upò water and use this to water 

plants  

Turn off the tap when you donôt need it  

Fix all leaks, stop all drips  

Only flush a toilet if you need to (if it is yel-

low, let it ñmellowò)  

Wash your dishes in a full dishwasher rather 

than by hand 

 

Reduce Pollution: 

Know what goes down the drain. Remind 

family members to dispose of car oil, engine 

fluids, cleaners, medicines, or household chem-

icals in safe ways. Find approved motor oil and 

household chemical recycling or disposal facil-

ities near your home and tell people about them 

(announce take back days in your church bulle-

tin or newsletter).  

Recycle or refurbish electronic devices. 

Check out www.earth911.com for facts and 

resources. Go to www.wireflytradeins.com to 

turn your old cell phones, game consoles, and 

electronics for cash or donations to your favor-

ite nonprofit organizations.   

 

Find the whole list here: 

http://www.wisconsinumw.org/

uploads/5/8/9/0/5890559/clean_water_actions.pdf   

Next Bazaar Project Meeting 

ñDonôt miss it!ò 

Monday, August 13th 

1:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall 

Weôll have at least six projects going on, so itôs 

an opportunity you just wonôt want to miss. 



July 29 

 

10:30 Museum Ser-

vice followed by a 

potluck for both 

churches 

30 31 1 

 

2 

 

10:30 Missions 

3 4 

Red Bird 

Group Leaves  

5 

 

LOUD Offering 

 

6 7 8 9 

 

 

10 11 

 

Red Bird 

Group Returns 

12 13 

 

1:00 Bazaar 

Project Meeting 

14 15 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Finance  

16 

 

 

 

1:00 Trustees? 

17 18 

19 

 

 

2:45 Circuit Cookout 

at Pastor Marks 

20 

 

 

 

4:00 Newsletter 

Deadline  

21 22 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Ad Council 

23 

 

 

10:00 Church & 

Society 

24 25 

 

26 27 28 

 

9:00 Newsletter 

Folders 

29 

 

8:30 Menôs Break-

fast 

 

 

7:30 SPRC 

30 

 

Steph-vacation 

day? 

31 Sept. 1 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Cantonôs service is at 9:00 am.              Rice Lakeôs service is at 10:30 am.   

August  

Vacation Bible School  4:00-7:00 pm 



Shout Out from Susan 
 

My parents told me to not talk to strangersé How do I greet strangers?  
 

Hebrews 13:2 says, ñDo not neglect to show hospitality to strangers, for by doing that some have entertained 

angels without knowing it.ò 

 

Traveling from Wisconsin to California with my parents was a ñpriceless experienceò as MasterCard would 

promote. My father is a natural-born salesman, he loves to talk to people and find out more about them- it is 

his gift. As we would walk pass other guests waiting to be seated in the restaurant, he would engage in conver-

sation to complete strangers. I was shocked at the openness of my dad and amazed at how easy it was for him 

to meet and greet other people. I remember one gentleman who also was shocked that someone entered his 

space without invitation, of course, my dad didnôt care and he befriended that person whether the guy knew 

what was going on or not. All I can remember is thinking to myself, ñDidnôt your MOTHER tell you not to 

talk to strangers!ò That was how I was brought up-- donôt talk to strangers.  

 

Back to school time is often back to church time, too. People have settled down from vacation or moving and 

are looking for a church home to bring balance back into their lives. Itôs time to brush up on our welcoming 

techniques. The idea of talking, greeting and welcoming people into the church can be difficult if you have not 

been taught how to talk to strangers. One particular Sunday, I was going to take on the challenge of meeting 

other people in church. I approached one lady and asked if she was new, because I had not seen her in church 

before. Too my surprise, she was a long-time member. How awkward that felt for even a ñpeopleò person like 

me. Maybe you have had similar experience?  

 

How do we overcome the jitters of meeting new people and make our church feel warm and inviting? We can 

all be ministers of hospitality without having the gift of gab like my dad. It is as simple as, ñHi, my name is 

_______. I donôt think we have met. What is your name?ò For further conversation you can ask how they 

found our church or just welcome them to morning worship and offer to introduce them to other people in the 

church during coffee time.  

 

Each of us can remember a time when you were a stranger and what made you feel cared for and accepted. Re-

call those situations each time you meet someone new and you will be more attuned to the needs and hopes of 

those who are visiting our church for the first time or those who are trying to get acquainted enough with oth-

ers to make this their church home.   

 

The first question we all probably remember: ñIs there anyone here like me?ò  A welcoming congregationôs 

answer is, ñThere are many like you. We welcome you no matter who you are.ò The second question is more 

personal: ñIs there anyone here who is interested in me?ò If we are not interested in them, why should they be 

interested in us? According to the Igniting Ministries campaign, Open Doors, Open Hearts, and Open Minds, if 

the congregation is not prepared to receive guests then the newcomer will look elsewhere or worse yet, they 

may not look again! Even the friendliest church can come across uninviting. Each week visitors attend your 

church looking for a place to call their church home.  Letôs make our worshippers welcome, really welcome.  

  

In Christôs peace, 

Pastor Susan Oeffler  



August Birthdays 
 

1- Doris Smith 

2- James Campbell 

3- Darlene Johnecheck 

5- Ron Turgeson 

7- Ed Forrester 

8- Clarissa Clingenpeel 

8- Becki George 

8- Michelle Kilcoyne 

8- James Wallin 

8- Morgan West 

9- Cecil Deutsch 

9- Trenton Kohel 

11- William Aune 

12- Ryder Rettenmund 

14- Harold Quarderer 

15- Gregory Aune 

15- Ginny Swanson 

16- Dianne Barkley 

16- Donna Cook 

17- Charleigh Manley 

19- Betsy Gerland 

23- Cecil Kippenhan 

24- Kaylie Kraczek 

24- Margie Haines 

29- Chris Buergi 

31- Maria Ross 
 

August Anniversaries 
 

1-   Mike & Heather Madison 

3-   Bill & Nancy Zabel 

6-   Jerry & Shirley Olson 

12-  Rebecca & Jim Wallin 

15-  Brian & Kyra Larson 

29-  Larry & Michelle Kil-

coyne 

29-  Neil & Sue Tollander 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is not 

listed then please call the office to 

update your info.  ~Steph      

A Strawberry Thank You 

The Strawberry Festival has come and gone and what a great day we had. 

Even though there had been concerns ahead of time about having enough 

workers and customers during the 4th of July holiday time we were blest 

with many happy smiling workers and 326 eager customers. Many of our 

customers return every year, but we, also, had a lot of first timers. Some 

comments: ñWOW! I've never been here before, but I'm coming back next 

year.ò and the ñbarbecueò, ñbeansò and ñstrawberryò desserts are so good. 

I can't thank you, the people of this congregation, enough for all of the hard 

work that you put into helping to make the Strawberry Festival happen. It 

takes everyone working together to pull it off, starting with the buying and 

publicity ahead of time, the early Monday morning strawberry picking fol-

lowed by our dedicated hullers and mashers and Gwen who was busy setting 

tables. While that was going on, Nancy K. and crew were making shortcake 

biscuits at the Masonic Lodge. By the time 1 o'clock rolled around, the Star 

Circle ladies were busy in the kitchen fixing the barbecue, the strawberries 

were getting ready to make their way to the to the Mason's while the biscuits 

were on their way to church. On Tuesday morning donations were coming in, 

the barbecue was heating, coleslaw got mixed, beans and drinks were made, 

flowers put on the tables and information posters put up. 

It takes so many of you to make the ñFestivalò possible. Your donations, 

publicity, buying, food preparation, strawberry picking, hulling and mashing, 

serving, greeting, cashiering, waiting on tables and clean-up afterwards were 

appreciated and needed in order to make things happen. Some of you even 

worked on both Monday and Tuesday, some of you came early Tuesday af-

ternoon and worked on through the day and some of you were first time 

workers that we were delighted to have. From our 2 snowbirds to the 2 peo-

ple who started the ñFestivalò over 35 years ago, none of you could we have 

done without. And, of course, the ñStrawberry Festivalò itself would not be 

possible without the gracious generosity of the Mommsen family. You are all 

awesome and as I looked around the room on Monday and Tuesday, what did 

I see? SMILES ï lots and lots of SMILES. 

The funds raised will go to mission projects that will be determined by the 

Administrative Council. Half of the proceeds will go to local mission pro-

grams and half will go to world wide programs. The Strawberry Festival not 

only gives us the opportunity to know each other better by working together, 

but allows us to reach out in friendship and love to the community as people 

come into the church to share in the ñFestivalò and then to help make the 

lives of people better by our donations. 

Thank you everyone. You are a wonderful group of people to work with.  

Karen and Russell 



August Birthdays 
25- Bev Berger 

25- Barb Jahnke 

27- Kim Stoeberl 

28- Sierra Tatroe 

 

August Anniversaries 
14-  Jim & Bonnie Panni-

er 

Canton United Methodist Church  

What Spills Out? 

Rev. Henry Wingblade once compared the Chris-

tian personality to the unseen soup in a bowl car-

ried high over a waiterôs head. No one knows 

what's inside ð unless the waiter is bumped or 

trips. If Jesus is truly living inside us, Wingblade 

said, what spills out should be the fruit of the 

Spirit: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, good-

ness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control.  

 

When you falter, what do people see? How can 

your ñspillageò better reflect the Holy Spirit, who 

lives in you?   

Visitors verses Members 
 

1. Problem: Who is representing the church to the visitors?  

 
Solution: Next time you are running early to worship, donôt wait- keep coming and take the opportunity to 

connect with newcomers. What impression does that promote about our faith if we are arriving only minutes 

before or after worship begins? God is certainly not a last-minute decision, so letôs show our best.  

 

2. Problem: Visitors are not being welcomed or encouraged to come back next Sunday. 

 
Solution: Stay a few extra minutes in the sanctuary to greet those around you again. Your friends will 

still be having coffee, in fact they are probably the last ones to leave and you will have made a connection that 

might not have happened otherwise.  

  

3. Problem: Visitors are fearful of being beamed up by the committee chair who is looking for fresh 

blood.  

 
Solution: Make it an objective to give a warm welcome instead of ñswarmingò them to death. Encourage 

someone of similar age or interests to say hello and show them around the church.  

Visitors arrive approximately 20 minutes before 

the worship service starts. They are concerned about 

where to park, where the worship center is, where the 

nursery is and where the bathrooms are located. 

Members arrive 5 minutes prior or even 5 

minutes after worship starts. We already know 

the details, so we are not concerned about logis-

tics. 

Visitors usually leave immediately following wor-

ship. 

Members make a bee line for the coffee table or 

their friends.  

Visitors are wondering who is like me, if this 

church is interested in them and how the place feels 

to them. 

  

Members have a keen sense to point out someone 

new. 

  



Mission Notes 
 

On the 5th Sunday of July our worship service will be 

at the museum. Because of that the LOUD offer-

ing will be moved to Sunday, August 5th. 

 

Haiti School Supplies     
 

School supplies are appearing in the stores and the 

Missions Committee would like to remind members 

that this is a good time of year to purchase items for 

the Haiti Project. There will be a designated area in 

the narthex to put your items. Here is the list of school 

supplies that we need to send to Haiti.  Thank you so 

much for your support! 
 

*All items must be new.  No glue please.  Lists for the 

taking are available on the narthex bulletin board. 

*Spiral notes books    70-80 pages 

(Spiral notebooks need to be plain covered notebooks.) 

Stick-style BIC pens  (black or blue) 

#2 Pencils  (unsharpened w/out ads) 

Pencil sharpener  (enclosed type) 

1" x 2" Pink Eraser 

12" Ruler with metric 

6" Protractor with metric 

24 ct box of Crayola crayonsï (must be Crayola) 

5" Blunt tip scissors 

8" Scissors (for teachers) 

Red marking pens 

White chalk 

Chalkboard eraser 

Crayola Magic markers 

Paper clips (50-100 count box) 

Rubber bands (50-100 count) 

 

Thank you so much for your support of this important 

project!! 

Diner's Delight Is Returning! 

For those of you unfamiliar with Diner's Delight, four 

couples meet for a meal 4 times a year. You host 

once, providing the main entree and beverage. One 

couple brings a salad, someone brings a vegetable, 

and another brings dessert. (A couple is defined as 

two people). 

We meet September-October, November-December-

January, February-March, and April-May. There have 

been brunches, lunches and dinners on each day of the 

week. As host, try your best to find a time that works 

best for those assigned to your home. 

You may try out a new recipe or share an old family 

recipe. It isn't so much what's on the table that mat-

ters, as much as who's in the chairs. 

If you are interested, 

please contact Ron or 

Jeanne Parker at 715-

234-8488 by August 19. 

Help Wanted 
 

The Trustees and Worship Committees are 

asking for volunteers to help with the screen 

displays on Sunday mornings as well as help 

putting together the displays. We are currently 

using Google Slides but Power Point works as 

well. The more 

volunteers we 

have the less bur-

den falls on each 

person. If you are 

interested in help-

ing please contact 

Bernie Kahl or 

the church office.  


